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NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 44/2022 

Re.: demolition works, support of the temporary road bridge in Ścinawa at km 331.90 of the Oder 
river - restoration of the original height parameters of the crossing  

 
Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1 point 4 of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 

2021, item 2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal 
of Laws/ of 2020, item 1863). 

"Polish Waters" State Water Holding Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław informs that in 

connection with the renovation of the road bridge in Ścinawa, the supports of the temporary bridge, 

approximately 23 m above the existing crossing, will now be dismantled. The dismantling of the temporary 

bridge supports will be carried out in the riverbed by water engineering units. Due to the performed 

works, from 24 October 2022 until 10 November 2022, all vessels wishing to pass through the designated 

area are required to notify the unit in charge of the works, Fabico 5 (tel.: 504 292 025; channel 10 VHF), 

or the construction site manager (tel.: 661 334 006 or 603 882 528) 4 hours prior to the arrival, so that 

the equipment can be removed from the navigation waterway. Two kilometres before the bridge, the unit 

leader must obtain confirmation that the waterway is passable. In the absence of such confirmation, 

please refrain from further journey until such information is obtained and please notify the construction 

site management (tel.: 603 882 528 or 661 334 006) and ZPH Chobienia (tel.: 609 222 442) about the 

situation. 

Passage through the indicated section is permitted only during daylight hours under conditions of 

good visibility. 

The crews of all vessels passing through this section are requested to exercise particular caution, 

follow the above procedures and displayed markings. 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 
information) is available on the website of the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water 
Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CLIENT'S AREA – Hydrological and navigational situation. For 
more information, please contact the Operations Centre of ''Polish Waters'' State Water Holding – 
Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at tel.: 71 32 
80 587. 


